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Here we have a statute capable of interpretation in one of two ways; i.e.,
either in favor of or against two exemptions by one individual. Other states have
similar statutory exemptions. Connecticut, for example, specifically provides that
only one exemption will be allowed in the case of double eligibility, as does
Michigan, See CONN. GEN. STAT. ANN. §12-81 and MICH. STAT. ANN. §7.7
Massachusetts has a provision in the event that double eligibility exists, See
MASS. ANN. LAWS, ch. 59 §5 (22).

Since other states make specific statutory reference to the possibility of the
existence of double eligibility, and Maine cases have spoken of ambiguities
favoring the taxpayer (even though exemptions are generally strictly construed),
the conclusion reached is that the taxpayer concerned here would be entitled to
an exemption under subsection D as well as subsection C, for a total $7,000 of
valuation.

JAMES M. COHEN
Assistant Attorney General

January 5, 1967
Joseph T. Edgar, Sec. of State

Chapter 421, sections 1 and 2 of the Public Laws of 1965, amends section 81 of Title
5 of the Revised Statutes by inserting after the first sentence of the second paragraph the
following new sentence:

“The Secretary of State may appoint the Deputy Secretary of State subject to
the Personnel Law.”

Section 2 of the same Chapter immediately following states as follows:

“It is the intent of the Legislature that section 1 shall in no way affect the
tenure of the office of the Deputy Secretary of State who shall receive a salary
not less than the salary paid to him as of the effective date of this Act.”

In view of the express language of section 2 above quoted that the Legislature in no
way intended to affect the tenure of the office of Deputy Secretary of State, no other
interpretation can be made of this language except that tenure for this office shall
remain as it was prior to the enactment of the amendment. Inasmuch as the tenure of
the office of the Deputy Secretary of State prior to the enactment of this amendment
always coincided with the tenure Qf office of the Secretary of State himself, it is obvious
that the tenure of the Deputy Secretary remains the same as the Secretary who
appointed him.

It is my opinion that the tenure of the Deputy Secretary of State, appointed by your
predecessor, expired when your predecessor’s term expired, and that presently there is
no one appointed or serving as Deputy Secretary of State. There will not be until you,
yourself, appoint your own Deputy.

The Legislature apparently intended to give the protection of the Personnel Law to
the Deputy Secretary of State in every respect except tenure, which it expressly did not
change.

JAMES S. ERWIN
Attorney General
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